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raises the question as to whether the Rule Change proposals for dynamic refunds, refunds 

recycling and generator availability are all going to be adopted as per the IMO developed 

proposals or is the Committee going to only specifically adopt certain aspects of each Rule Change 

proposal. 

While NNP is supportive of the proposals for the transitionary phase, it seeks clarity as to whether 

all the Rule Change proposals previously developed by the IMO will be implemented in its entirety 

as proposed by the IMO. Given that Market Participants had previously been consulted on these 

Rule Changes, it would be NNP's preference that the Rule Change proposals be adopted in their 

entirety rather than only specific elements. 

Capacity Auction 

The high level principles shared by the Committee around the capacity auction seem logical as 

principles for developing a capacity auction. However, NNP does not believe that sufficient detail 

has been provided to do any meaningful analysis on how the capacity auction may impact on the 

market and in particular the environment that the auction may be conducted in. For example the 

Committee in the Paper acknowledges that it has provided the principles without taking into 

consideration other potential changes that might occur in the market. In particular, the changes 

around how the constrained grid is going to operate and the interaction this has with the capacity 

market are particularly important concepts but for which there is no information provided. 

NNP understands that the detailed work around the capacity auction will be carried out during 

2016. As there are proposed to be significant changes made to the energy market as well as the 

structural changes around moving to a constrained grid environment, NNP expects that there will 

be extensive consultation with Market Participants in the development of the capacity auction in 

this changed market environment. NNP looks forward to receiving further detail around the 

development of the RCM and participating in future consultations. 

If you have any queries in relation to this submission, please don't hesitate to contact me on 08 

6318 6416. 

Yours Sincerely 

Wendy Ng 

Business Manager 

NewGen Neerabup Partnership 
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